

BARRINGER-WALKER-LOPINTO **AMERICAN LEGION POST 139** 217 WEBSTER AVE. LYNDHURST, NJ 07071 HALL RENTALS AVAILABLE 201-933-4120



Visit our website: www.lyndhurstamericanlegion.com

April 2025

IMPORTANT UPCOMING EVENTS

- Tues Apr 1st, Post 139 Meeting 7:30 PM
- Wed Apr 2nd, Aux Unit 139 Meeting 7:00 PM
- Thu Apr 3rd, Lyndhurst Parks Dept, 10:00 AM
- Mon Apr 7th, SAL Meeting 7:30 PM
- Sat Apr 19th, Bergen County Meeting, A.L. Post 69 Carlstadt 9:00 AM
- Sat Apr 26th, SAL Fillet Mignon Dinner Fundraiser 4-7 PM \$25*
- Sat May 3rd, Annual Scholarship Beefsteak Fundraiser 6-10 PM \$60 Ticket*
- Sun May 20th, Pancake Breakfast or Waffle Brunch TBD
- * Tickets must be purchased at the Post a week prior to these Fundraisers

PLEASE NOTE Membership Fees for 2025 Campaign are DUE \$40.00 to American Legion, Post 139. \$20.00 To Sons of the American Legion Squadron 139 (\$10.00) for members 18 or younger). Please include your phone # and EMAIL address when sending your dues either by mail or in person. Dues can also be paid online at www.mylegion.org. THANK YOU!

BERGEN COUNTY - Next B/C meeting is on Sat Apr 12th 9:00 AM at Carlstadt Post 69.

MEMBERSHIP - Chmn Danny L said of the 145 members of which 127 have paid for 2025 or beyond. You can pay for your dues online at MyLegion.org. The post received a Membership Citation from the Dept For Going Over The Top in 2024.

COLOR GUARD - The next Color Guard event will be the Little League Parade Sat April 5th at 10AM meeting at the Town Hall Park. We are looking for new Color Guard members from the Post, as well as Legion members, the Color Guard includes members of the SAL and Auxiliary.

SAL - The SAL will be hosting a Fillet Mignon Dinner at Post 139 on Sat Apr 26 from 4:00 to 7:00 PM. You must purchase the \$25 ticket at least one week in advance. If you have not paid your SAL dues please send to Joe Mayerchak, the new SAL Membership Chairman at the Post. Dues are now \$20 (for those under 18 it is \$10). SAL's next meeting will be on Tuesday April 7th at 7:30.

AMERICANISM - The scholarship committee meeting will be held on Saturday April 12th at 11:00 am. Contest materials for Americanism awards are in. The civic awards TBA.

VETERANS ALLIANCE - The next Veterans Alliance meeting will be Thursday April 3rd 10:00 AM at Lyndhurst Parks Dept. The Banners for Heroes is now concluded, Alliance

will not process any future banners applications, however the Town may or may not do so in 2026.

FAIR-SHARE 50/50 RAFFLE -The 50/50 drawing was held on Mar 21st. First prize winner was Mike Voza and friends winning \$215.25; second prize winner was Victor Fonseca for prize of \$61.50 and third prize winner was Mike Voza and friends for \$30.75.

BOYS STATE - Chairman Harry Brechtbill we had four boys interested, but the possibility of five. Interviews were held in March. The Post approved sending five delegates to Boys state if need be.

SCOUTS – Dylan Sullivan as awarded Eagle Scout and had his ceremony on Saturday March 29th. Former Commander Tom Witt and Senior Vice Commander Harry Brechtbill attended and awarded Dylan a Certificate of Recognition for his hard work. We have 3 more Eagle Scouts that will soon be completing their projects.

RENOVATIONS - Chairman Mike Carroll stated that the sink was enhanced with a rack for drying dishes and sump pump was fixed.

HOUSE & GRILL –The Cmdr thanks Cris A, Craig A, Cynthia M, Brian H, David S, Harry B, Linda C, Nick C, Pat A, Shey S and Tom W for their hard work at the Pancake breakfast on Mar 16th. We will do either a Pancake Breakfast or Waffle Brunch will be on May 20th.

NEW & OLD BUSINESS –The Legion is seeking new officers. For those that are interested please let us know at the April meeting. Commander wants to thank all those for their support and hard work during his term. He will be stepping down at the end of this term in June.

<u>GOOD/LEGION</u> – Thank you to Brian Estes, Joe Mayerchak, and Joe Moritz who repaired and cleaned the Post's kitchen.

<u>SICK CALL</u> – Our thoughts and prayers go out John Carrino, Michael Cassizzi, Sidney Denny, Pat McDonald and Past Post Cmdr Jerry Sparta. We wish all a complete and speedy recovery.

For God and Country Post Cmdr

Jeremy Guenter